
Bannockburn Annual Meeting October 19, 2019
Bannockburn Homeowners Association
 
Annual Meeting Minutes

October 2018 through September 2019
The 2019Annual Meeting was called to order by President Jack. Greetings and introductions were exchanged. The following were in attendance: 

President Jack Shuler

Vice-President/Environmental Chair Mike Bertsch

Secretary Cynthia Goetz

Treasurer Becky Realsen

Social Chairman Renee Grimes

Member at Large Tammy Edwards & Jim Rogers

Chairman of Governing Documents Committee Kaye Wilcox

Governing Documents Committee Members:  Susan Passmore & Christine Arthun

Bannockburn residents: Ilana Don, Jack Coppock, Leah Ames, Malcolm Bedell, Sherry Rogers & Terry Tilman

There was a quorum with 7 Board members present.

Jack Shuler thanked everyone for attending and asked all attendees to sign the attendance sheet and add an email address so more communication could occur with the assistance of e-mail. Introductions of all present were made. He reported that the Board had lots of activities this year and many activities involved the updating of the BHOA Covenants, Bylaws and Policies. He expressed thanks for all the work the Board had completed as well as the Governing Document Committee. He reported that the Governing Document committee would report out later but stated that they have been meeting to align the proposed covenants document with pre-1992 HOA law. 
Becky Realsen presented the Treasurer's Report.  She stated that there were only 2 home sales in Bannockburn and 1 new build.  She stated the Board voted to add a transfer fee to all home sales which increases revenue by $250 per sale.  She presented the proposed 2020 Budget as follows and states it will be approved in the Nov. HOA meeting after residents have a chance to review & comment on it. 
Proposed 2020 Budget

INCOME

Homeowners dues and fees





4800 

EXP
Social








1500 
Postage







 500

Insurance 









1014
Website maintenance






 150 Office/mailing supplies 





 300  

Legal Fees







1000

Utilities 







 168 Covenant mailing expenses





2000 

Total expenses






6732 

NET








-1932 
Forecasted YE 2019 Bank Balance       



8700 Forecasted YE 2019 Bank YE 2020 Bank Balance


6768 

Environmental Committee Report:

 Jack Shuler present the Environmental Committee Report as follows:
1.     Reviewed number of YTD Environmental requests: 17 
(2018 -23) (2017-53) 
 
Roof or decks: 1

Fencing: 0

New home plans: 1

Commercial trailer or container: 1

New barn: 1

Outbuilding/garage: 2

Dirt/grading concerns: 0

Construction trash: 0

Shed: 3

Driveway: 1

Assisted Living inquiry: 0

Debris on property: 1

Solar: 1

Propane: 1

Dirt Bikes: 1

Cluster mailboxes: 1 

Home siding: 2

 
2.     Reviewed number of variance requests: 
 
1 – Steel siding or roof; approved by residents

 (2018: 1) – approved - steel siding or roof

 (2017 – 3); 2 approved (goats and siding material) and 1 denied (beef cattle) 

 
3.     Reviewed number of Covenant violations: 6
Fencing; 1 - Resolved

Debris or clutter: 3 - Resolved after second letters/meetings
Commercial trailers: 1 (unresolved due to pending barn construction)

 

Roosters: 1 – resolved

 (2018 – 14): fencing (4), debris (4), Commercial trailers or refuse dumpsters (3), new construction, temporary structure, commercial truck – all 1 each (3)

 (2017 – 4): (building w/o HOA approval, goats, debris on lot: all resolved.



Social Committee Report

Tammy Edwards presented the Social Committee Report as follows:

There was not a Social Committee Chairman for 2019 until September. Board members and members from the community stepped forward to make sure the following events happened Oct. 2018-Oct. 2019.


Annual Hayride:   Katherine Bertsch volunteered to organize the Trunk or Treat Halloween Hayride. The event was a success with 4 trailers of kiddos.  22 residents gave out candy to the trick-or-treaters.


Annual Easter Egg Hunt:  Due to lack of a chairman, the event did not occur.

Annual Picnic:  We had great weather for this event this year, no crazy windstorms to blow down the tents.  Many residents were in attendance for the picnic.  The Franktown Firefighters brought their water truck and after joining us for lunch, gave the kids a good spraying, and allowed the kids to man the hoses as well.


Barn & Chili Party:   We have some fabulous chili chiefs in our neighborhood. We had at least 6 different chilies to choose from and had an impromptu chili tasting contest the 2 top choices from the attendees were Steve Shkilevich and Renee Grimes.


We are excited to have a Social Committee Chairman for next year.
Governing Documents Committee Update: Kaye Wilcox


Kaye Wilcox was given the floor to present the Governing Document Committee Update/Report. She stressed getting communication from residents is essential on the rewrite. E-mail, website and Nextdoor will all be used to reach residents.  She also stated that the work completed to date provided a very huge learning curve. Points she made include:


1.  There was miscommunication regarding the Timeline.

2. Board and Committee received good input regard CCIOA from residents who had legal and insurance backgrounds, especially about pre-1992 CCIOA requirements.

3. The Committee has met and went through the law, what applies to Bannockburn and what is applicable regarding insurance and common elements.

4. Next step is to align the proposed covenants with the law that applies to Bannockburn.
5. When completed, they plan to reach out to residents for review prior to ballot.

6. Work will then apply the same filter to the By-laws, Policies, and Procedures.  It was noted that Bannockburn is a non-profit organization.

7. Timeline 2020.

Questions from Floor

Questions were taken from the floor included:

1.  Option to raise dues

2.  Suggestion of an event to raise money

3.  Option for residents to make an additional donation when paying dues
4.  Opposition was stated regarding hiring a Management Company

5. Concerns regarding the Sundown & Oak Bluff developments and other development and water concerns were briefly discussed.  Contact Diana Love in interested in getting involved. Some community members going to meetings include Neal LaFon, Bob Skowron & Malcolm Bedell.

Board of Director Nominations:

Jan 2020 through December 2020
Mike Bertsch presented a resolution to stagger Board Terms.  He reported that residents can nominate and have input on who is elected to the Board.  However, the Board elects the officers. We did not have a member's quorum at the Annual Meeting so confirmation of nominees will be completed at the Nov. Board Meeting. All nominees have been briefly screened by the Board and is following:
        Election of Expiring Board Positions

o   Nominations for Expiring Positions

 Board Position 1 – Current = Jack Shuler; Nominee = Jack Shuler

 Board Position 3 – Current = Becky Realson; Nominee = Ilana Don

 Board Position 4 – Current = Cynthia Goetz; Nominee = Michelle Rozeboom

 Board Position 7 – Current = Tammy Edwards; Nominee = Tammy Edwards (additional 1-year term)

        Election of Vacant Board Positions

o   Nominations for vacant Board positions

 Board Position 2 – Current = Vacant; Nominee = Mike Bertsch (3-year Term)

 Board Position 5 – Current = Vacant; Nominee = Renee Grimes (3-year term)

 Board Position 6 – Current = Vacant; Nominee = Jim Rodgers

 

Intended Officer Appointments (dependent on election results)

        President – Jack Shuler

        Vice President – Mike Bertsch

        Treasurer – Ilana Don

        Secretary – Michelle Rozeboom

        Social Chair responsibilities – Renee Grimes
Thanks to all who has attended and provided input. 
Meeting was adjourned at 9:43.

Prepared by Cynthia Goetz, Secretary


